
 

Town of Ayer 
 
 

*Ayer Board of Selectmen Meeting Highlights for May 3, 2017 
 

• The Ayer Board of Selectmen (BOS) Meeting for May 3, 2017 was called to order at 7pm.   
 

• The BOS voted (3-0) to appoint the position of Assistant Tax Collector on recommendation 
by the Tax Collector. 

 
• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the Town Counsel Consent and Disclosure for KP Law to 

work on the Groton Inter-Municipal Agreement.  The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the 
Town of Ayer and Town of Groton Inter-Municipal Agreement for the Four Corners Sewer 
District subject to legal review by Town Counsel.   
 

• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the DPW Superintendent’s trash bag fee recommendations 
for the Transfer Station.   

 
• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve a Wastewater Reserve Fund Transfer in the amount of 

$20,000.   
 

• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the Ayer Youth Works Program for the DPW and to 
accept the gift of $26,000 from Central Ave Compassionate Care to fund the program.   

 
• The BOS received an Administrative Update from the Town Administrator.  The BOS 

voted (3-0) to reappoint the Veterans Affairs Agent on recommendation from the Town 
Administrator for a one-year term per MGL.     

 
• The BOS voted (3-0) to authorize a BAN issue and refunded bond issue on 

recommendation by the Town Finance Manager and Town Treasurer.   
 

• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the April 18, 2017 BOS Meeting Minutes.   
 

• The BOS voted (3-0) to enter into Executive Session and to adjourn for the evening at the 
conclusion of the Executive Session. 

• The next regularly scheduled meeting of the BOS will be on Tuesday, May 16, 2017 at 7pm 
at the Ayer Town Hall 
 

*(Note:  The BOS Meeting Highlights are for public informational purposes only and do not constitute an official record of the  
BOS nor do they constitute the official meeting minutes.) 


